Minutes of ERAS Meeting 

 Big Flats Community Center
April 7, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by our President Betsy Kent. 

 Present: Kay Hotz, Jeannine Stone, Rita Rhodes, Diane Woodhouse, Ray Couver, Gary Packard, Tess Danaher, Jackie Satterlee, Betsy Kent, Brian Doty, Chris Thorborg, Arthura Carlin, Shirly Callahan, Ann Cady.
Next year our meeting dates are scheduled for the SECOND THURSDAY of the month at Chapel Park.
REMINDERS:
Exhibits –A reminder Don’t forget to pick up your paintings on April 19th from the  HSBC Bank show by 4:00.

Also, this is a reminder to participate in a fun fund raiser for Eldridge Park.  The dates have been confirmed.  On Friday July 23rd and Saturday July 24th ERAS will be doing Plein Air in the park.  On Sunday those paintings will be auctioned off.  80% of the money will go to the artist and 20% go to Eldridge Park.  So save those dates and come join in the fun.

The Train station window project for Eldrige Park is still open for those who want to paint those windows.  Chris T., Delores M. and Lois S. are the ones expressing interest so far.
EVENTS COMING UP
The show for the Discover Big Flats at Papa Dales restaurant will be Saturday May 1 and Sunday May 2nd 10-4 PM.  Racks will be set up and if you are interested in displaying your paintings for the day contact Jeannine Stone, many thanks to Rita Rhodes for this opportunity.

BUS TRIP
A day trip by bus to the nationally acclaimed Adirondack watercolor show is scheduled for Thursday September 23, 2010.  The bus will be $20.00 and admission to the show is $10.00 (bring with you) 

 A signup sheet was passed around at the meeting.  The first ones to pay their money will have first choice of seats on the bus, so get your reservations in as soon as possible.  This will help with the planning too. Please make $20 checks payable to Town of Southport- Memo: old Forge Bus trip.
COMMITEES for 2010-2011

Monthly Programs: Denny Smith and Diane Janowski will be taking over the programs from Jackie Satterlee (who did them for 4 years, and enjoyed it greatly (
Palette Award:

We still need someone to chair the Palette Award committee.  We have volunteers to work but needs to oversee the whole event.  Please let Betsy know ASAP.

The actual awards are ordered and honorable mention awards are being priced.  

Palette Awards 

The Palette award exhibit this year will be shown November 30th through December 30th which will honor the request of the Arnot Art Museum to change back to these dates.  Drop off your paintings Nov. 18th and 19th. The reception will be held November 30th  at 5:30 .  Pick up your paintings January 4th and 5th.

Directory: Ray Coover needs any updates for the ERAS directory now.

Workshops: Ann Cay and Jackie Satterlee will help Chris Thorborg with the planning of workshops.

Suggested workshops are Ron Dixon for drawing and Painting-  Margaret Martin, Bill Vrscak, Coleen McCall (technique of painting on raw clay using underglazes with sgrafitto (drawing through the surface to the clay beneath)
Congratulations to Gary Packard on being appointed Interim Director of the Chemung County Historical Society!

Tom Gardner did a dynamic job critiquing our paintings for our meeting.  Many thanks for all your words of encouragement and advice.
Here are some of his comments and suggestions:

Create a journey into the picture (from front to back, in a zigzag direction)
There is only 1 star (main point of interest) the rest should not be as bright or detailed.

If there is no light in the picture or outside, INVENT one from one side or another.

Tell a story in your picture.

Make sure all elements are in the right scale.

Go to “Google” or your source, or other people’s paintings,  to make sure what you are painting really looks like that in nature—don’t rely on your memory, you will end up with stylized objects.

If you are afraid to ruin what you have by adding some elements, put a piece of mylar paper on top, and paint that element on it first.
NEXT MEETING: 

Friday May 7th at Chapel Park our own Connie Berberian will do a watercolor painting demo for us. (
Respectfully submitted by Diane Woodhouse and Jackie Satterlee.
